
 

Priority Enrollment Policy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Children of the originators of the school (those who have actively participated in its 
initiation and organization (Founding Families)) and siblings of current Birchtree 
Students who submit an intent to enroll in Birchtree Charter School (BCS) at the April 
lottery will have a priority for enrollment for each child in their family.   
 
If a Family chooses to withdraw a child from Birchtree Charter School (BCS), that child 
will no longer have Sibling or Founding Family priority for enrollment should the family 
want to re-enroll the student.  
 
To be clear, removing the priority enrollment status for a child who has been 
withdrawn does not disallow their inclusion in the lottery and potential re-enrollment.  
It simply removes the priority status.  The child could still be re-admitted through the 
regular lottery process. 
 
Any family may petition the APC to re-instate their priority status.  
 


